

A weekly electronic newsletter published for the parish and friends of Christ Episcopal Church of Bowling Green, Kentucky

Friday, April 13, 2018

Christ Episcopal Church is a community of Christ's servants who seek to **Worship** God with joy and wonder, **Learn** and **Grow** together, and **Radiate** God's love to all.

Worship

NURSERY is provided for children up to 5 years of age during Sunday worship services and special church events. All caregivers are screened and complete child abuse prevention training prior to employment. The Nursery can be found in the front hallway off Surface Hall. Please ask a Host or Usher if you need assistance.

CHILDREN'S CHURCH occurs during the 10:00am worship service and is for children age 3 years old through 3rd grade. The children follow the cross out during the singing of the *Gloria* and return during the welcome and announcements. Mother Becca and Father Steve are alternating teaching at this time.

THE CHILDREN'S WORSHIP PACKETS contain activity sheets and crayons/colored pencils for children to use during worship. They are located beside the stairs to the Sacristy in Surface Hall just outside the Nave. Please return them after the service.

THE CHILDREN'S QUIET BOOKS are handmade, felt and laminated books for use by children during worship services and can be found on a rack in Surface Hall. Parents and kids are encouraged to use these books during services. We ask that they be used gently and returned at the end of each service.

BISHOP'S VISIT AND CONFIRMATION SUNDAY The Rt. Rev. Terry White, Bishop of Kentucky, will make his annual visitation on Sunday, April 29th. He will preach and celebrate at both services, as well as confirm several youth and adults. We are looking forward to welcoming Bishop White with a reception following the 10 am service.

HOLY EUCHARIST WITH HEALING PRAYERS - Wednesdays at 12:00pm in the Nave. Beginning Wednesday, April 4, 2018, the Thursday Noon Eucharist with Healing Prayers Service became the Wednesday Noon Eucharist with Healing Prayers Service. All are invited to worship with us on Wednesdays at noon.

EPISCOPAL CAMPUS MINISTRY (ECM) - The Episcopal Campus Ministry will meet for Evening Prayer and Dinner on Wednesday, April 18th at 5:30pm. Dinner will be provided by Betty Young and Brenda Willoughby. For more information regarding ECM, please contact Mother Becca (becca@cecbg.com).

MONARCH BUTTERFLY GARDEN - On April 22nd and 29th the children and the CEC garden committee will be planting annuals and perennials to satisfy the requirements of our being a registered Monarch Butterfly Waystation. Please dress your children for digging in the dirt! On May 20th, Pentecost Sunday, we will have our 8th Annual Monarch Butterfly Release in the garden before worship.

Learn and Grow

2018 BRENNAN LECTURE SERIES – STORYTELLING AS EVANGELISM – Friday, April 27 and Saturday, April 28 – Christ Episcopal Church of Bowling Green. For more information, please see the flyers on the Surface Hall and Gathering Area bulletin boards or go to http://www.episcopalky.org/brennanlecture2018.html

BROTHERHOOD OF ST. ANDREW - Meets on the first and third Saturdays monthly - 8:00am - Conference Room. Next meeting - April 21st.

YOGA – Tuesdays from 4:45-6:00pm in Surface Hall. All levels are welcome. Please enter through the College Street door. There is no charge, but donations are welcome which go to support other ministries.

ENGLISH COUNTRY DANCING - Third Sundays from 2:00-3:30pm in Surface Hall. Next meeting is Sunday, April 15th. Please wear non-marking, comfortable shoes. For more information, please contact Jan Campbell (270.535.2258). All are welcome!

WEEKLY SUNDAY SCHOOL CLASSES at 9:00am

Children's Godly Play Sunday School - Linder Education Wing

- † PreK (3's & 4's) Janice Erbach, Sarah Loiars, Carrie Buchanon
- † K & 1st Grade Linda Mitchell, Karen Towell
- † 2nd & 3rd Ashley Tabor, Jamie Chaffin
- † 4th & 5th Kate Cline, substitutes

Youth Sunday School Class (6th -12th grades) - Youth Room

† Jr. High and Sr. High Class - Karen Crabtree, Janet Grider Adult Sunday School Classes

- † Bread of Angels Class Conference Room
- † Conversations with Scripture Cates Lounge
- † Parents Gathering St. Goerge's

Radiate

2018 GRADUATE INFORMATION NEEDED – Is someone in your family celebrating a graduation from high school or higher education? Please let us know so that we can share the news with the parish. Please fill out the form below and return it to the Church Office by Sunday, April 29, or email the information to Steve (steve@cecbg.com). Please include a picture if a high school graduate.

Name	
School graduating from:	
Diploma/Degree earned	

REDUCE, REUSE, RECYCLE! Do you have lots of plastic eggs that you don't need? The Children's Ministry is collecting plastic Easter eggs to recycle for next year. Please deposit them in the designated receptacles in Surface Hall and just inside the College Street door.

CHRIST THE GOOD SHEPHERD WINDOW PRINTS Numbered prints have been produced of the Christ the Good Shepherd stained glass window that is centered above the altar. The prints \$100 and proceeds will benefit the Friends of Music fund at Christ

Episcopal Church. If you would like to purchase one, please stop by the Church Office and speak to Ken Stein, Director of Music or Fr. Steve.

CHRIST CHURCH GUILD COOKBOOKS The new Centennial Celebration Cookbook is for sale at \$20 each to support the outreach efforts of the Christ Church Guild. They are available in the Church Office. Please make your check payable to Christ Episcopal Church with Guild Cookbook in the memo.

LIVING WATERS FOR THE WORLD - The Christ Church Living Waters for the World Mission Team is planning to travel to Peru in 2018 to install a water purification system in the community of Santo Tomas, on the Rio Orosa, a tributary of the Amazon River. It will be installed in a medical clinic run by Project Amazonas. Please pray for our mission team and our mission partners. Donations may be made in the Sunday offering (memo Living Waters for the World) or online (http://www.cecbg.com/#/giving).

SHOP AMAZONSMILE TO SUPPORT LIVING WATERS FOR THE WORLD - Support the CEC 2018 Living Waters for the World mission team by shopping on AmazonSmile! AmazonSmile is the same Amazon you know. Same products, same prices, same service. Simply log on to www.smile.amazon.com with your same Amazon login information. By choosing "Christ Episcopal Church" as your charitable organization .5% of your eligible purchases will come back to the Living Waters for the World Fund. There is no cost to you, only benefit to us! Thank you!

ONLINE GIVING - Make a secure contribution online to the current year operating fund and/or other funds. Download the "EasyTithe" app from the App Store, find Christ Episcopal Church of Bowling Green, and give! You can give to CEC from your phone in seconds, manage your payment profile, and view all of your giving history.

SAVE YOUR BOOKS for the Annual Book Festival during the month of July. Donations will be collected beginning in June. Proceeds will benefit the CEC Living Waters for the World Mission Fund.

REMINDER FOR ALL FOYER GROUPS The "CEC All Foyer Groups Social" will be May 8th at 6pm in Moore Hall. Please bring wine and your favorite appetizer (for at least 8 people). Tea and coffee will be provided. At that time, you will have the opportunity to sign up for a 2018-19 Foyer Group.

Staff Change Update

As many are already aware, Heath Harper is no longer serving as our Parish Administrator. In the interim, the rest of our staff is stepping up to fill the void. Please contact them directly for the following areas of ministry:

Mother Becca - Event Scheduling

Laura Goodwin - Lancet, Bulletin Insert, Electronic Bulletin Board

Karen Crabtree - Ministry Scheduler

Father Steve - Prayer List and general admin

Please also join me in welcoming back Terry DeHaven as our Interim Bookkeeper. She can be reached at <u>bookkeeper@cecbg.com</u>. A special thank you to Leslie Weigel, for keeping the lights on and the bills paid the last few weeks.

Many thanks to all of you for your patience and support during this transition.

Grace and Peace,

Steve+

This Week at Christ Church

Sunday, April 15

The Third Sunday of Easter

8:00am Holy Eucharist Rite Two – Nursery available

8:45am Breakfast - Moore Hall

9:00am Sunday school for all ages

9:15am Chancel Choir Rehearsal

10:00am Holy Eucharist Rite Two - Children's Church - Nursery available

2-3:30pm English Country Dancing – Surface Hall

Monday, April 16

9:00-11:00am Education for Ministry (EfM) - EfM Room

1:00-3:00pm Churches United in Christ Help Ministry

5:30pm-8:30pm Education for Ministry (EfM) – EfM Room

7:00-9:00pm Narcotics Anonymous – Moore Hall

Tuesday, April 17

12:15pm Centering Prayer – Chapel

4:45-6:00pm Yoga - Surface Hall

Wednesday, April 18

7:00am Morning Prayer - Conference Room

11:00am Wednesday Lunch Ministry

12:00pm Holy Eucharist with Healing Prayer Service – Nave

12:00 pm Weekly submission deadline for *The Lancet*, the Sunday bulletin announcements, and the Electronic Bulletin Board (email to <u>Laura@cecbg.com</u>)

5:30pm Episcopal Campus Ministry (ECM) Holy Eucharist and Dinner – hosted by Betty Young and Brenda Willoughby

6:30pm Hand Bell Choir Rehearsal – Surface Hall

7:30pm Chancel Choir Rehearsal – Moore Hall

Friday, April 20

The church office is closed on Fridays.

Saturday, April 21

8:00am Brotherhood of St. Andrew

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!

4/16 Lukas Forbes 4/19 Linda Surface

4/17 Anthony Frassinelli 4/21 Cindy Hines

4/17 Elizabeth Wirth 4/21 Rhonda Linden

Parish Prayer List

The people listed below are prayed for daily by the Daughters of the King and at our services on Wednesdays and Thursdays.

To add or remove someone from the list, please contact Fr. Steve (steve@cecbg.com or 270.843.6563).

*Indicates a new listing this week.

Parishioners of Christ Episcopal Church

Claire Campbell Ron Orange Pat Frederick

Todd Kirby Pat Waddington Clint Lyle

Paula Morgan Billy Bell Aldis Brunson

Teddi Taylor Jane Coleman Bill Good

Gene Arnold Robert Love James Moore

Sara Carmichael Jo Owsley *Davis Attaway

Virginia Howell Greer Bohannon *Nancy Cheek

Parishioners of Christ Episcopal Church teaching overseas

Saundra Ardrey, teaching in South Africa

Stephanie Crabtree, teaching in Afghanistan

Parishioners of Christ Episcopal Church in discernment for ordained ministry

Billy Adams Ken Casey

In Thanksgiving

*For the birth of Bennett Gillett Cash on March 22, 2018, grandson of Jeff and Mary Cash

Family of Christ Episcopal Church parishioners

Tuck and Delphine Swigart, grandchildren of James & Polly Moore

Coy Tucker, father of Belinda Palmer

Abby Walker, sister-in-law of Dorian & Elaine Walker

Ralph Williams, cousin of Miliska Knauft

Jay Wilson, son of Johnnie Wilson

Brianna Witty, niece of Marcia Eastin

Addie Zaker, niece of Jan Cambell

Others known by Christ Church parishioners

Sarah Ashford, requested by Don Goidel

Kevin Bailey, requested by Ken Stein

Fonda Britt, requested by Cindy Hines

Samantha and Lettie Buchanon, requested by Becca Kello

Donna Carlyle, requested by Carol Berry

Jewel and Dorothy Clark, requested by Linda Mitchell

The Cleary Family, requested by Rich & Stacey Hughes

Leslie Dearing, requested by Jim Dale

Tenzin Dolkar, requested by Ken Casey

Gina, requested by Don & Lou Goidel

Julie Gloer, requested by Robert Clayton

Grace, requested by Rhondetta Walton

Raylee Halston, requested by Bill & Tricia Good

Eileen Hepp, requested by Susan Cook

The Reverend Frank and Lynn Huber, requested by Hamp Moore

June Ireland, requested by Susan Brotherton

Lisa Kelton, requested by Laurie Joyce

Emily Kisterl, requested by Laurie Joyce

Dan Klein, requested by several Christ Church parishioners

Kevin Kolenut, requested by Steve Pankey

Glenn LaFantasie, requested by Carol Carraco

Magdalena, requested by Laurie Joyce

Becky Morgan, requested by Barbara Ford

Blake Nelson, requested by Billy Adams

Maggie Walker, requested by several Christ Church parishioners

Glenn Perkinson, requested by Patsy Sloan

Monica Ross, requested by Nick Heil

Emily Sabol, requested by Steve Pankey

Tony Schmitt, requested by Kathy Leonard

Eric Smith, requested by Jennifer Travelsted

Kellie Stein, requested by Susan Cook

Tim Sturgil, requested by Laurie Joyce

Naomi Sturt, requested by Maryanne Ringo

Jan Taylor, requested by Rhodetta Walton

J. Richard "Dickie" Thomas, requested by Cindy Hines

Karl Vanderwood, requested by Linda Mitchell

Brian Ward and family, requested by Erin Butler-Massey

Kyda West, requested by Sarah Hightower

Sue Zollar, requested by Barbara Fox

Military serving overseas known by Christ Church parishioners

Andy Frantz, requested by Leonard & Sue Edwards

Ryan Lindsay, requested by Linda Mitchell

Evelyn Swoboda, requested by Linda Mitchell

In Remembrance

*For the life of Tommy Wheat, father of Melinda Reidel



Clergy & Staff

The Reverend Dr. Steven J. Pankey, Rector

steve@cecbg.com cell.270.599.4575

The Reverend Rebecca Kello, Associate Rector

becca@cecbg.com cell.270.421.3432

The Reverend Kellie Mysinger, Deacon kellie@cecbg.com

C. Kenneth Stein, Director of Music and Organist ken@cecbg.com

Laura Goodwin, Director of Christian Education <u>laura@cecbg.com</u>

Karen Crabtree, Director of Youth and Online Communications karen@cecbg.com

Terry DeHaven, Interim Bookkeeper, bookkeeper@cecbg.com

Church Office Hours

Monday - Thursday | 8:30am - 4:30pm | Closed Fridays

Christ Episcopal Church

1215 State Street | Bowling Green, KY 42101 | 270.843.6563 | <u>www.cecbg.com</u>